
 

IN LOVING MEMORY OF 
 

Roy L. Haugen 
 

WHO WAS BORN 

November 19, 1946 

Ortonville, Minnesota 
 

AND CALLED TO HIS ETERNAL HOME 

March 13, 2018 

Ortonville, Minnesota 
  

FUNERAL SERVICE 

Saturday, April 7, 2018 - 11:30 a.m. 

First English Lutheran Church 

Ortonville, Minnesota 
 

OFFICIANT 

Pastor David Tonn 
 

MUSICIANS 

Kathy Haukos, Organist 

Bob Arndt, Sololist 

 

CASKET BEARERS 

Jim Hoxtell    Rod Barnhardt    Bob Zahnow    Gary Knoll 

David Hegge    Bob Arndt    Arlen Giese    Mike Halvorson 
 

HONORARY BEARERS 

Bruce Whitmore    John Ferm    Robby Boylan 

Moose Lodge #407    Ortonville Bus Drivers    VFW Post #3694 

American Legion Gertje Van Lith Post #229 

 

INURNMENT 

A private inurnment will be held at a later date. 

 

APPRECIATION 

Roy’s family is grateful for your attendance at this service. 

Your expressions of kindness and love are deeply 

appreciated.  Following the service, please join the family  

for lunch and fellowship in the church dining room.   
 

ARRANGEMENTS BY 

Mundwiler and Larson Funeral Home - Ortonville, Minnesota 

 

COME WITH ME 
 

God saw that he was getting tired 

And a cure was not to be, 

So He put His arms around him 

and He whispered, “Come with me.” 

With tearful eyes we watched him suffer 

And slowly fade away. 

Although we love him dearly, 

We would not make him stay. 

A golden heart stopped beating, 

Hard working hands did rest. 

God gave us tears to ease the pain 

When he took from us the best! 

 

 



 

Roy “Sammy” Laverne Haugen was born on November 

19, 1946, In Ortonville, MN. He was the son of Simon O. 

and Florence (Bohnsack) Haugen. Roy grew up in          

Ortonville, and graduated from Ortonville High School in 

1964. He then enlisted with the U.S. Navy, and served 

from December 1965 to October 1967.  
 

Shortly after he was released to inactive duty, he worked at 

both Culligan and Gambles in Minneapolis, MN. A year 

later, he returned to his hometown, Ortonville. Roy worked 

at Hoxtell’s and was a school bus driver. He continued to 

drive the school bus for over 30 years.  
 

Roy was a member of First English Lutheran Church, The 

Moose Lodge, VFW Big Stone Lake Post #3964 and the 

Big Stone American Legion. He enjoyed golfing, fishing, 

and hunting. Roy was a man of very few words. He was 

easygoing and slow to anger. He was always willing to 

help a friend or neighbor. His family will remember his 

smile, laugh, and his funny sense of humor.  
 

Roy is survived by his sister, Sharon; nieces: Kellie     

Thielke; Lori (Bruce) Thielke-Whitmore; Brenda (John) 

Hamm-Ferm; and Lisa (Robby) Hamm-Sharp; great-nieces 

and great-nephews: Haley, Madelyn, Hannah, Zachary, 

Joshua, Cassidy, Madison, Rachel, and Lindsey; great-

great-grandnephew, Odin; and cousins: Delores, Bruce, 

Pat, Dennis, Judy, Marva Lynn, and Lyle.  
 

He was preceded in death by his parents: Florence and    

Simon; sister, Beverly; and brothers-in-law: Richard and 

Roger.  


